February 28, 2024

Karen Campion DC President, Federation of Chiropractic Licensing Boards 5401 W 10th, Suite 101 Greeley, CO 80634

Re: Letter of Intent, Alternate Director for District IV

Dear Dr. Campion, Dr. Schwartzbauer, Nominating Committee, and fellow District IV Members;

I am writing this letter to announce my candidacy for the position of District IV Alternate Director at the FCLB 2024 annual convention.

In 2022, I was the NBCE delegate for New Mexico at the FCLB conference. My participation at that conference was both stimulating and informative. I have been able to utilize the knowledge I gained to positively impact the operation of the New Mexico Board. As a result, our board has placed increased emphasis on PACE approved courses for granting CEUs and the Complaint Committee, of which I am a member, has begun to utilize EBAS in our disciplinary actions.

I attended my first District I, IV meeting in 2023. I found the session on state board dynamics, lead by the district representatives, to be particularly useful. The small group format helped to broaden my perspective on board operations and was especially conducive to building fellowship with board members from other states. This was further enhanced by workshopping the FCLB scenarios with my peers from the different boards.

Since being appointed to the New Mexico Board I have had numerous opportunities to actively participate in shaping the future of chiropractic medicine. I have been very involved with the National Board of Chiropractic Examiners for several years both as a panelist for the test committees and as a Part IV examiner. I have recently been asked to be on the minutes committee for the FCLB annual conference, and I am very much looking forward to serving. I believe that I have even more to offer the FCLB moving forward.

During my time at the New Mexico Military Institute, I was appointed to the position of Chairman of the Honor Board of the corpse of cadets. In that capacity, I was responsible for: overseeing the investigation of complaints against students, presiding over hearings, and making appropriate disciplinary recommendations to the administration. Consequently, I have a deep appreciation for the importance of a uniform code of standards and ethics that can be consistently applied. I have found this to be excellent preparation for my current role on the Complaint Committee of the New Mexico State Board and, I believe, will serve me well in working with the FCLB. Additionally, as an Advanced Practice Certified chiropractor, I can provide valuable insight into the regulatory issues unique to this group of practitioners.

I would be honored to be more involved in actively furthering the FCLB's mission to protect the public. I feel that I work well with others, and that my background and experience would make me a useful addition to the FCLB team. Please feel free to contact me if you have any further questions.

Sincerely,

Darcy Wyatt, DC, AP-C, CACCP New Mexico Board of Chiropractic